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Milner Road Bus Shelter Damage 
Following the report in the March edition of the Community Magazine, the bus shelter on Milner 
Road has been damaged further. In total 5 panes of glass have been smashed.  The glass shatters all 
over the highway and has to been urgently cleared up before someone is hurt, or a vehicle is 
damaged.  This is unacceptable. If you have any information about who is breaking the glass, we 
urge you to come forward.  If you see that damage has occurred please email the PC on the details 
below. 
 
New Website and Email Address 
Please use the following contact details. The old website is no longer being updated: 
www.eythornepc.co.uk 
eythornepcclerk@fastmail.fm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Save the Date for Annual Parish Meeting 
The Annual Parish Meeting will be held on 20 May 2020 in Eythorne Resources Centre at 7.00pm.  
This meeting is for the community to come together.  A warm welcome awaits you, please come and 
join us.  
 
Litter Picking 
There are unsung heroes throughout the Parish who regularly collect litter while out and about.  Stuart 
the handyman, collects litter from the green spaces and recently litter picked all the alleyways.  The 
Parish Council would like to thank everyone who does this onerous task without any thanks.  As the 
weather starts to improve into Spring and Summer, we would ask everyone to do their bit to keep your 
community litter free.   
 
USEFUL CONTACTS 

Eythorne Parish Council website: www.eythornepc.co.uk 
Eythorne Parish Clerk: eythornepcclerk@fastmail.fm or 01304 832449 to leave a message 
Community Warden – Julliette West: 07969 584174 
PSCO – Richard Bradley: richard.bradley@kent.police.uk 
Non-emergency crime: ring 101 or www.kent.police.uk/services/report-online  
Crime Stoppers: 0800 555 111 
Kent County Council: www.kent.gov.uk or 08458 247 247 
Dover District Council: www.dover.gov.uk/Home.aspx or call 01304 821199 
East Kent Housing: www.eastkenthousing.org.uk or call 01304 872 296  
Mobile Library Service: 03000 41 31 31 
Country Eye App: https://countryeye.co.uk/ 

 
VE Day Celebrations 
 
A joint event is being planned by Eythorne PC, East Kent Railway and The Heritage Centre. There 
will be parking at Shepherdswell Station with a train running to take you to Eythorne. There will be 
refreshments, music, entertainment and heritage information.  Please come and see us between 
12.00 and 19.00 on Friday 8 May 2020. 
 
If you have any bunting which we could borrow for the event, please contact Cllr Morgan-Lovett by 
email to bjml.epc@gmail.com. 
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